TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

 

Planning Commission Minutes (Draft)

Meeting of August 11, 2009

Held at Community Services Building, 2355 US31N 

 

Commissioners Present:  Scott, Thompson, Walworth, Goossen, Tomlinson, Spencer

Absent:  King

Others:  Briggs & Grobbel, Audience 7 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 by Chairman Scott.

Agenda approved as written/published, unanimously.

Minutes of 14 Jul 09 approved unanimously.  

No concerns brought up by audience.

PUD/PRD ordinance.  Discussion of wording changes to eliminate possible contradictions in para 15.06.  Resolved.  Briggs suggested need to clarify procedure for plan revisions.  Grobbel advised to put it in 15.13 and leave chapter 18 alone, as it was not advertised.  Suggestions to simplify procedure will be left to discussion of Ch 18, at later date.  Grobbel to insert provisions from old Ch 14 into 15.13, which leaves old procedure intact.  

Discussion of definitions, single-use vs. mixed use.  Resolved.  Spencer reminded commission that all provisions of the old PRD are not part of the new PUD.  All agreed and understood.  Grobbel is to furnish a list of elements not carried forward from the old PRD (Ch 14) to the new PUD (Ch 15).

Added Agriculture as a permitted use in PUD.  Agreed to eliminate “primarily” from “primarily possess a residential component” in 15.01, as redundant.  

Discussion of event noise comparisons from indoor vs. outdoor.  Did not restrict to indoor.  Discussion of noise control methods and legislation.  Control by zoning is a more iterative process, compared to a police-powers ordinance which the Commission generally favors.

Spencer questioned Land-Use Plan, and its relationship to PUD ordinance proposal and passed out some provisions of the Plan.  Walworth said PUD ordinance enhances and supports the Plan.   Thompson agreed.  

Chairman Scott stated noise control is still a big question, but new  ordinance will give PC more control through site plan review.   

Discussion of what becomes non-conforming.  Grobbel explained these situations are not too serious.  

Motion by Walworth, second by Goossen, approve PUD ordinance amendment Version 10, dated August 6, 2009 with revisions agreed to at tonight's meeting, send to County PC as next step in the process.

Yea:  Scott, Thompson, Walworth, Goossen.  Nay:  Tomlinson, Spencer.  Carried 4 – 2.   

There were no added concerns brought up by the audience, or Commission members.

Adjourned at 10:30.  Minutes taken by Bill Briggs, Zoning Administrator.

